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East Riding Council has launched a preliminary 
consultation about the provision of a transport 
interchange at Melton, immediately to the south 
of the Amazon warehouse currently under 
construction. ERYC, working with partners 
including Network Rail, National Highways, and 
Wykeland Group, have developed plans for a new 
transport interchange at Melton, situated 
between Brough and Ferriby stations. This 
consultation will seek to establish if the principle 
of a new transport interchange is supported at 
this location. The views of the local and regional 
population and businesses and the existing users 
of Brough and Ferriby Station need to be gathered 
and understood as this will feed into further 
timetable analysis and business case 
development. Further consultation will be carried out as plans are progressed.

Please see more information on the survey link 
https://consultation.eastriding.gov.uk/s/ProposedMeltonParkwayInterchange

If you require the consultation in another format please email invest.eastyorkshire@eastriding.gov.uk or contact 
the Clerk(details back page) if you do not have access to the internet. Consultation closes on Monday 12th August.

The Parish Council is putting on an event at the 
Village Hall on Saturday 5th October, 10.00am -
2.00pm, to help residents to find out what is going 
on in North Ferriby so that they have the chance to 
join in or become a volunteer. We are therefore 
inviting all clubs, societies, groups or venues who 
put on events of any kind to join us on that date to 
showcase what people can get involved in, either as 
attendees or with a view to helping in the 
organisation in the future. 

If you would like to join us, please contact Jo 
Haslope on clerk@northferribyparishcouncil.gov.uk 
or on (01482) 631822.

Residents may want to note the date and look out 
for more details of the event in our September 
newsletter.

 
  

 
  

 
 

  

Sunday June 16th 2024Sunday June 16th 2024
11 a.m. – 4 p.m.11 a.m. – 4 p.m.

Sunday June 16th 2024
11 a.m. – 4 p.m.

NORTH FERRIBY NORTH FERRIBY 
OPEN GARDENS FESTIVALOPEN GARDENS FESTIVAL

NORTH FERRIBY 
OPEN GARDENS FESTIVAL

Programmes available in advance from the Primary School, Boots Chemist
and the Parish Hall from early June 2024

On the day, programmes will be available from North Ferriby C of E Primary School, 
Church Road, North Ferriby, HU14 3BZ

Money raised in aid of N Ferriby C of E Primary School
Registered Charity No. 1199248

For more information contact Duncan Ross on 07590 998 188 
or e-mail: duncan_ross@icloud.com

Scarecrow Competition – Classic CarsScarecrow Competition – Classic Cars
Refreshments – Ferriby Boat – Plant StallsRefreshments – Ferriby Boat – Plant Stalls

Parish Hall Service 4 p.m. – Bell Tower ToursParish Hall Service 4 p.m. – Bell Tower Tours

Scarecrow Competition – Classic Cars
Refreshments – Ferriby Boat – Plant Stalls

Parish Hall Service 4 p.m. – Bell Tower Tours

Adults – £5.00Adults – £5.00
Accompanied children – FreeAccompanied children – Free

Adults – £5.00
Accompanied children – Free

KNOW YOURKNOW YOUR
NORTH FERRIBYNORTH FERRIBY

KNOW YOUR
NORTH FERRIBY

The Parish Council implemented its Emergency Plan in April when the 
Environment Agency issued flood warnings along the north Humber 
Bank and naming several roads in the village specifically. All those 
residents in the areas of concern on our contact list received a call from 
the PC to check they were aware and to offer advice if required. 
Thankfully the very high tides passed without incident.

Flooding is just one type of emergency and the recent lack of fresh 
drinking water in Devon is another example of one that could impact the 
village with little warning.If you consider you might need help in any sort of emergency, please let the PC have your 
details so that you are on our contact list. We would rather ring you and find you do not need assistance than not 
ring and have you worried or distressed. The Clerk’s details can be found at the bottom of this page.

DO YOU WORK FROM HOME BUT SOMETIMES NEED A
MEETING ROOM OR VIDEO CONFERENCE FACILITIES?

If the answer is yes, the Village Hall trustees would like to hear from you as you
as they may be able to provide just what you are looking for.

Email: Nfvillagehall@hotmail.com

DO YOU NEED HELP TO GET ONLINE AND 
DON’T KNOW WHERE TO START OR DO YOU 

JUST WANT TO IMPROVE YOUR DIGITAL 
SKILLS?

The new East Riding Progress Online provides easy 
access to our local and national directory of digital help, 
support and training programmes. It identifies resources 

available to you based on your answers to a set of 8 
simple triage questions and shows you where the 

nearest location is for you to get the help you need 
using just your post code.

East Riding Progress Online helps you find the right help 
for your digital needs more easily and if you use your 

local library, you can do all of this for free.

East Riding Libraries can help you get online and stay 
online safely whether you have your own device or an 

internet connection or not.

See 
https://eastriding.progress.online.hoopd.co.uk

if you can get online yourself.



This may be your last chance to bowl in the village as new members are needed for North Ferriby Bowls Club 
to continue playing in local leagues and for the weekly rollups between members. Don't worry about not 

having played before as coaching is available. Think about the fresh air, physical activity and the friendship it 
brings,and don't forget about a cuppa and biscuit after play. Also needed are willing members to help with the 
upkeep of the lawn, and maintenance of the buildings. Contact the Clerk and she will forward your details on.

17th June – June Tainsh of Helmsley Walled Gardens. Jane is the Head Gardener and her talk will focus on the 
development of the garden and the current planting regime.

15th July – Martin Walker – Martin joins us to talk about 'Patio Allotment gardening my way'.

16th September – Sue Wood will present her talk on Bees, Butterflies and Blooms.

Hopefully this newsletter arrives in time to remind you of our first venture 
into professional theatre on Friday 14th June, when the hilarious Julian 
Finnigan and Dominic Goodwin take to the newly refurbished stage to  
perform “Holmes and Watson”, as you've never seen it before! Follow the 
links to Holmes and Watson bookings on our website to watch the trailer. 

Sunday 16th of June as part of the village’s Open Gardens, the Village Hall 
is open for drinks and refreshments and Ferriby Flower Club, Gardeners 
Club, U3A Swanland and others, will have exhibition stalls in the hall with 
information on their wide range of activities. Just pop into the hall for 
coffee and cake or a glass of wine as a relaxing break on your journey 
round Ferriby’s colourful gardens.

Our film on Friday July 5th is “The Lost King” (Cert 12), the life-affirming 
true story of the woman who discovered the remains of King Richard III 
and who took on the country’s most eminent historians, forcing them to 
think again about one of the most controversial kings in England’s history. 

There’s no film in August, while we let the projector have a well-earned 
rest, but we return in style with Daniel Craig’s swansong as Bond in ‘No 
Time to Die’ (Cert 12) on Friday September 6th.

And we hope you’ll visit the hall for the Village Show on Saturday 13th 
July, when our kitchen will be serving refreshments during the afternoon. 

If you’d like to join our team of volunteers, either as a member of our 
Management Committee or as a volunteer at events, please get in touch.  
You can find full details of all our clubs and societies, live events and 
cinema, on our website at ferribyvillagehall.org.uk. 

The Parish Council will be taking action to remove all 
the sycamore trees in the copse next to the boat 
pavement on the Walkway.

It is essential to reduce the risk to ponies and horses 
of ingesting the seedlings in the adjacent paddock.

A tree that is partially uprooted in the Enchanted 
Woodland will also be removed.

HAVE YOU THOUGHT ABOUT
PLAYING BOWLS?

Further information from: Penny Joseph Tel: 07801 025737 and Trevor Barningham Tel: 07779 620651

Staging of exhibits from 8.30 a.m. to 10.30 a.m. Judging commences at 10.45 a.m.

Open to the public from 2.00 p.m. – Admission £1.50 – Trophy presentation at 3.15 p.m.

TOMBOLA and REFRESHMENTSTOMBOLA and REFRESHMENTSTOMBOLA and REFRESHMENTS

Classes for: Soft Fruit and Vegetables, Flowers and Plants, Produce and Preserves,
Art and Crafts Photography and numerous activities for children to enter,

Plus a Novelty Class for Families

NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2024NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2024NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2024NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2024NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2024NORTH FERRIBY VILLAGE SHOW 2024
to be held on

Saturday, 13th July 2024Saturday, 13th July 2024Saturday, 13th July 2024
In the North Ferriby Village HallIn the North Ferriby Village HallIn the North Ferriby Village Hall

Show planned and delivered by North Ferriby Gardeners’ Club

– FORTHCOMING EVENTS at THE VILLAGE HALL –– FORTHCOMING EVENTS at THE VILLAGE HALL –– FORTHCOMING EVENTS at THE VILLAGE HALL –

NORTH FERRIBY GARDENERS’ CLUB VILLAGE SHOWNORTH FERRIBY GARDENERS’ CLUB VILLAGE SHOW
AND FORTHCOMING EVENTSAND FORTHCOMING EVENTS

NORTH FERRIBY GARDENERS’ CLUB VILLAGE SHOW
AND FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Members of the Parish Council recently walked around the village with a
Tree Officer from ERYC. Many suitable sites were identified for planting
single trees on verges and the PC will be progressing this in coming months with a 
view to some planting taking place in the Autumn once sites have been fully 
appraised. Trees can only be planted where verges are of a reasonable depth and not 
close to a road junction or street lights and telegraph poles and they cannot be 
planted underneath existing telephone lines.

TREE PLANTINGTREE PLANTINGTREE PLANTING

MOTORBIKES ONMOTORBIKES ON
RIVERSIDE WALKWAYRIVERSIDE WALKWAY

MOTORBIKES ON
RIVERSIDE WALKWAY

FINGERPOST RESTORATIONFINGERPOST RESTORATIONFINGERPOST RESTORATION

There have been reports 
of motorcycles on the 
Riverside Walkway. No 
mechanically operated 
vehicles are allowed on 
the Walkway except for 

maintenance.

If motorcycles are seen 
on the Walkway please 
call the Police on 101.

Many thanks go to 
members of Ferriby Shed 

for their assistance in 
replacing the decrepit 

fingerpost at the Church 
Road crossroads. The PC 

paid for the raw materials, 
but the Shedders provided 

the labour and installed 
the new sign. Thank you 
also to the Shed for its 
assistance in removing 
graffiti in the bus stops.

– TREE REMOVAL RIVERSIDE WALKWAY –– TREE REMOVAL RIVERSIDE WALKWAY –– TREE REMOVAL RIVERSIDE WALKWAY –


